MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5TH JUNE 2013

APOLOGIES

Simon Pritchard, Allan and Joyce Wood, John Robinson and Ken Gault.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the May 2013 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

John Foster said that he had sold almost all the commemorative mugs but had purchased more, which should arrive soon.

The electric junction box had been purchased and was awaiting installation.

The kitchen was now being kept much tidier.

Work on the fence and steps is expected to start on Monday 10th June.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer gave a full report on the month’s finances with income being £770 from membership fees, caravan club visitors, website sales, race entries, catering and donations. Expenses were £2872 most of which was from the purchase of items necessary to do the fence renewal plus electricity, water rates, catering and commemorative mugs.

Membership stands at 146 plus 29 juniors.

EVENTS

The Club Sunday on 12th May was enjoyed by all, as was the NADS race meeting. 

The Multiracing scheduled for 2nd June had to be cancelled due to a lack of available competitors but will be rescheduled for Sunday 11th August.

The next Club Sunday is on Sunday 9th June with Club 500’s, Springers and a Naval theme. Tuesday 18th June sees the Inter Club yachting event.

The Armed Forces Day event at Alderson House Bridlington will take place on Saturday 6th July, which will be a static display. There will be parking spaces made available and also tables but we will need to take table covers etc.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The matter of leaking effluent from the factory onto our access road has finally come to a head. There was a fresh leakage on Monday morning seen by the Chairman Na Secretary. Photographic evidence was taken and passed the relevant authorities who immediately responded and by the end of Tuesday the sewer/drain, which had been causing the overflow, had been cleared. The contractor’s report will be copied to the Secretary for reference.

The diseased apple tree near the picnic tables has been removed.

Martin Hill has given John Jenkinson some ideas for the merchant theme day and these will be considered and put into action on the day.

The Bring & Buy stall, if it is held on the Open Weekend will be for modelling items only. Not bric-a-brac.

It is likely that the tombola will only be held on Sunday of the Open Weekend and all members are asked to donate prizes.

   Alf Lee                                                                     Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                 (Secretary)

